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Conference for Food Protection 2008-2010 
Executive Board Meeting Committee Update – Interdisciplinary Foodborne Illness Training 

Committee Report 
 

Date of Committee Report: July 25, 2008 
 
Submitted By:   Michéle Samarya-Timm, Chair 
  Elizabeth Bugden, Co-Chair 
 
Committee Charge(s):  To work with the Council to Improve Foodborne Outbreak Response (CIFOR) and 
investigate establishing standards for foodborne illness training programs and report back to the 2010 
Biennial Meeting." 
 
 
 
Committee Membership (Name, Constituency, Employer and email): 
 
 

Name Constituency 
 (Fed, State, Local, 

Industry, Consumer, 
Academia, Other) 

Employer Email 

CHAIR 
Michéle Samarya-
Timm 

Regulatory LOCAL  Franklin 
Township Health 
Department 

Michele.Samarya.Timm@verizon.net 

CO-CHAIR 
Elizabeth Budgen 

INDUSTRY Consultant bugdene@comcast.net 

    
Jill Hollingsworth INDUSTRY Food Marketing 

Institute 
jhollingsworth@fmi.org 

Gary Coleman CONSUMER Underwriters 
Laboratories 

Gary.Coleman@us.ul.com 

David Armatis INDUSTRY Guckenheimer Darmatis@Guckenheimer.com 

Jim Fear Regulatory- 
FEDERAL 

FDA James.fear@fda.hhs.gov 

Frank Ferko INDUSTRY US Foodservice Frank.Ferko@USFood.com 

Don Sharp Regulatory-
FEDERAL 

CDC das8@cdc.gov 
 

David Carpenter ACADEMIA CSTE dcarpenter@siumed.edu 
 

Bill Adler Regulatory-STATE Minnesota 
Department of 
Health 

Bill.Adler@health.state.mn.us 
 

Elizabeth Ostertag INDUSTRY NEHA eostertag@neha.org 
 

James Mack Regulatory-STATE State of WI Dept 
of Health and 
Family Services 

mackjc@dhfs.state.wi.us 
 

Douglas Davis INDUSTRY – 
Foodservice 

Marriott 
International 

douglas.davis@marriott.com 
 

April Bogard REGULATORY – 
State 

Minnesota 
Department of 
Health 

april.bogard@health.state.mn.us 
 

George Roughan OTHER – 
Testing/Training 
Services 

TAP Services, 
LLC 

groughan@chimsol.com 
 

Tom Ford OTHER – Ecolab tom.ford@ecolab.com 
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Sanitation Services  
Michael Divine INDUSTRY – Retail H.E.B. Grocery divine.michael@heb.com 

 
Lorna Gerard REGULATORY – 

State 
Minn Dept. of 
Agri/Dairy and 
Food Inspection 

lorna.girard@state.mn.us 
 

Brenda Bacon Industry-Retail Food 
Stores Harris Teeter 

bbacon@harristeeter.com 
 

Neil Checketts Industry-Retail Food 
Stores 

Wal-Mart Stores, 
Inc. 

neil.checketts@wal-mart.com 
 

Paul Uhler 
Regulatory-Federal USDA/FSIS 

paul.uhler@fsis.usda.gov 
 

Robert Odette 

Regulatory-Federal 

Navy and Marine 
Corps Public 
Health Center 

robert.odette@med.navy.mil 
 

Ivory Cooper 
Regulatory-State 

DC Department 
of Health 

ivory.cooper@dc.gov 
 

Lori LeMaster 
Regulatory-State 

TN Department 
of Health 

lori.lemaster@state.tn.us 
 

Christopher 
Gordon 

Regulatory-Local 

Virginia 
Department of 
Health 

christopher.gordon@vdh.virginia.gov 
 

Jim Fear Regulatory – Federal FDA jfear@ora.fda.gov 

 
 
 
 
Progress Report/Committee Activities: 
 
 
As of the writing of this report, CFP members from the 2010 contact list were contacted 
via email and/or telephone with an invitation to continue participation.   Several 
members were confirmed; this committee is still awaiting response from others. 
 
 
Over the next few weeks/months, the Committee Chairs will continue to assure this 
committee has adequate representation from all stakeholder groups, and confirm that 
participants are / become members of CFP. 
 
The Committee Chairs also look forward to regular communication with CIFOR, to 
create issue synergy, and prevent duplication of efforts. 
 
 
Requested action: 
 
Approval of the committee membership and Co-Chair. 
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